September 24, 2021

John C. Rendon Harbormaster Department Town of Harwich 715 Main Street, P.O.Box 207 Harwich Port, MA 02646

Re: Mooring 409 Herring River

Dear Harbormaster,

I am receipt of your letter dated September 15, 2021 stating our Mooring permit is revoked . I wish to appeal your decision pursuant to the Harwich Harbor Management Plan and ask you to allow us until the Spring to have the registration put solely in my name. My recollection of the events is that the boat was in the co-owners name. After discussions with your office we reregistered the boat into both my name and Fergal Brennock. You then told me the registration was still showing just Fergal's name on the registration. I sent you the title showing both names on the title.

After reading the Harbor Management plan it appears that Harwich does not allow a boat that is coowned to have a mooring permit. I was not aware that the Town had such a restriction and will take Fergal's name of the registration. An additional burden also is that Massachusetts Office of Environmental Protection is still not open for business as a result of Covid protocols and only respond to emails making getting information very difficult. We have enjoyed the mooring this year our boat has been on the mooring continuously all season and would like to keep it please grant us additional time to resolve the registration.

Very truly yours,

Patrick J. O'Malley

CC: WATERWAYS COMMITTEE